NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on October 7, 2024 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Paul Pires, Daysha Morell. and Aurora Bas.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the September 4, 2024 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to approve the legal bill from Barry Bachrach in the amount of \$62.50 (sixty two dollars and fifty cents) seconded by Commissioner Clark, the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to approve the abatement of \$1,551.61 (one thousand five hundred and one dollars and sixty one cents) to 2 Wiede Street seconded by Commissioner Irvine, the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires said that the Appeals Board Meeting about Marose Ave. has been postponed for 30 days.

Paul Pires would like a timeline of one year for abatements, Commissioner Irvine made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Clark, the vote was unanimous.

Paul Pires spoke about automated data collectors for water meters would cost about \$100,000.00 (one hundred thousand dollars).

Paul Pires said that the 3:00 p.m. end time is working well.

Paul Pires spoke about Commercial and Entrance Fees that will be discussed at our Budget Meeting.

Paul Pires also said that Aurora Bas is doing good as field supervisor and that he will wait on hiring a new fulltime employee.

Daysha Morell said she is still waiting for the results of the Audit.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 5:15, seconded by Commissioner Irvine, the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk

Roberth Leavet